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Montgomery Street School

692 Montgomery Street

Fredericton, N. B.  E3B 2X8

Phone:  453-5433

Kurt Stiles, Principal

Jennifer O’Rourke-Miller,Vice-Principal

Dear parents/Guardians,
Welcome to another school year.  I hope your child has settled into their classroom routines and enjoying their new class.  Now that we are back into our routines, I want to take this opportunity to remind you of a few procedural items to help make our school year run as smoothly as possible.  

1.  Tardiness:  school starts at 8:10 and we expect all students to be on time.  We understand situations may arise that are beyond your control but they should not occur on a regular basis. 
2.  Safe Arrival:  Please call the school (453-5433) if your child will be late or unable to attend school on a particular day.

3. Traffic Flow:  Drop off occurs at 7:50 – 8:10.  Please drop your child off on the left side of the road by the portable.  Parents should not park and walk their children onto the playground.  This rule is on effect for the safety of all our students due to the high volume of traffic coming in and out of the school.    To ensure a quick moving car line, please have your child exit the car as quickly as possible when you reach the front of the line.
4. Wednesday pick-up:  We recommend using the NBTA parking lot if you are picking up to reduce traffic congestion in the school parking lot.

5. Hot Lunch Programs:  Great Canadian Bagel hot lunch will be Thursdays, Papa Johns on Tuesdays and Pita Pit Mondays.   Please note if school is cancelled, Pita Pit and Papa Johns push their lunches back one week whereas GCB will deliver on Friday of that week.  Please ensure cheques are made out to the appropriate company when sending money.  
6. Communication:  Mainly through school connects (email messages).  We may occasionally use the phone message option through school connects in the event of an emergency or very important information.  Our website is available http://montgomerystreet.nbed.nb.ca/ .  Information is also shared daily with the students through our morning announcements and we expect all students to listen daily to these important announcements.
7. Visiting Classes:  We attempt to minimize interruptions (announcements, visitors etc.) during the instructional day (8:10-2:50).  Please stop at the office if you need to pick your child up during this time and we will call them to the office.  This helps to ensure continuous learning throughout the day.

8. Half Day PD Days:  New this year are half day professional learning days.  Please note that these days will see an 11am dismissal for all our elementary students.  

9. School Calendar:  These were sent home last week, ensure you update your calendar with these very important dates.

10. Weather Closure:  Please listen to the radio/twitter/district website (ASDW).  Any cancellations will be announced by 6 am.  Please note we are zone 6.  
11. Vending machine:  We do have a vending machine on site with healthy snack options for the students. 

Once again we appreciate your continued support in helping Montgomery Street School be the best it can be!

Sincerely,

K. Stiles

Principal

